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May 27, 2020 
 

Let me start-out by saying (so that I don't forget to mention it):  Unfortunately, I find it necessary to "cancel" 

BOTH the Thursday 5:00pm Mass at Sts. Frederick & Stephen, AND the Friday 9:00am Mass at St. Mary's, 

due to a Funeral Mass on Friday morning (and, the only time the family and I are able to get-together to finalize 

the "arrangements" is Thursday evening).  The funeral is for the father of Jim Madory, a parishioner at St. 

Mary's, who just recently passed-away; and, because of extended family's travel arrangements, Friday morning 

is the only time we are able to celebrate the Funeral Mass.  I do apologize for the very "last-minute" notice. 
 

As usual, I have included in this message, the Mass Readings and Music for this weekends celebration of the 

Solemnity (Solemn High Feast) of Pentecost. 
 

But, I have also included something that has been the topic of my discussions with several people in just the last 

week.  I have been approached by many parishioners trying to begin "brain-storming" about how we might, 

now, increase the attendance at Mass -- particularly, the weekend Masses.  While I understand everyone's 

reasoning ("let's get the pews 'filled' again, now, that, we're 'open for business'!") and ("let's get the 'Collection' 

back-up to where it was before!") . . . and, again, although I do understand everyone's reasoning, and everyone's 

"excitement" about being able to gather-together once again . . . my response, to each of these, is:  for the last 

two months -- in almost every message I've sent-out -- because the Bishop has extended the "Dispensation from 

the Obligation to attend Mass", and has extended the "Rite of General Absolution" until at least mid-June (due 

to the near-impossibility of hearing individual Confessions, while, at the same time, abiding-by the "safe-

distancing" guidelines -- I have been strongly encouraging everyone who is, in any way, "at-risk"; or, anyone 

who is "nervous" about being around larger crowds than they have for the last two months; and, so that we do 

not exceed the 25% capacity limit; I've been encouraging people to "remain at home" (to use the Bishop's 

words).  And -- after witnessing the "un-ruly" crows at the beaches this past weekend (with virtually NO-ONE 

adhering to the safety and health guidelines recommended by the C.D.C. and other Health Officials) -- I will 

NOT be "encouraging" MORE people to "head-back to Church" for at least 2 weeks (the average "incubation" 

period of this virus), and MY reasoning for that is the huge "spike" of COVID cases we saw right after the 

Mardi Gras "fiasco".  IF -- after a couple of weeks -- we are "lucky" enough to NOT see a Tsunami of new 

cases, THEN, I will begin applying the "Catholic Guilt" to gently "encourage" people to start "braving the 

elements" and returning to Church. 
 

I realize that every family's situation is different -- with "at-risk" family members (of every age) who might 

have the virus "brought home" to them -- and I've heard from so-many people that they are just "tied-up in 

knots" about whether or not (and when) to return to Church (given the sometimes "conflicting" information that 

is disseminated by various media outlets and on-line).  As "luck" would have it, I stumbled-upon the following 

post on the internet just this morning, which I believe offers a very "balanced" and "well-thought-out" means of 

discerning when/if to return.  I was unable to find the name of the author; but, whoever this person is (they are 

not an "official voice" of the Church) but, again, they do approach the topic in a very "reasoned" way, which I 

believe might be helpful to some of you. 
 

Again -- as for now -- MY thinking is:  "let's sit-tight, and give this thing just a little more time to see what this 

"monster" decides it wants to do -- then, let's act."  For what it's worth, that's MY opinion.     -"Father Bob" 
 

Unfortunately, something "screwy" happened with the article I intended to attach to this 

message.  I will try again, later.  Anyways, here are this weekend's readings and music . . .  
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